
ORDER NO. 08-480

ENTERED 09/24/08

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UM 926

In the Matter of

PORTLAND GENERAL ELECTRIC
COMPANY

Request that the Commission require it to sign
the proposed Residential Purchase and Sale
Agreement by and between PGE and
Bonneville Power Administration and the New
Resource Firm Block Power Sales Agreement
by and between PGE and BPA.

)
)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: REQUEST APPROVED

On September 18, 2008, Portland General Electric Company (PGE) filed an
Application, with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission), for Approval of the
Residential Purchase and Sale Agreement (RPSA) by and between the Bonneville Power
Administration (BPA) and PGE for the Payment of Residential Exchange Program Benefits for
2009 through 2011 and the New Resource Firm Power Block Power Sales Agreement
(NR Block Agreement) by and between BPA and PGE.

BPA is a federal agency that markets low-cost federal power to private and
public agencies as well as certain large industrial customers. The Regional Power Act, federal
legislation passed nearly thirty years ago, authorizes BPA to provide the benefits of the low-cost
federal hydroelectric system to residential and small farm customers of privately owned utilities
(IOUs). Currently PGE receives federal system benefits from BPA through execution of an
Interim Agreement. See Order 08-175. BPA is offering two contracts to PGE for the benefit of
PGE’s residential and small farm customers.

PGE seeks authorization to execute both the RPSA Agreement and the NR
Block Agreement. The agreements that PGE requests approval to sign do not specify levels of
benefits; the agreements instead specify how the benefits will be calculated. If the agreements
are not approved, PGE’s residential and small farm customers would not receive any federal
system benefits. The agreements do not prejudice PGE’s right to challenge BPA decisions
regarding the level of benefits.














